
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

21st February 2019 
 

Miss Louella Adamson 
@ Home Salisbury Ltd 
Clearway Garage House 
Firsdown 
Salisbury 
Wiltshire 
SP4 6DT 

Public Protection Services 
Licensing Team 

Wiltshire Council 
Monkton Park 

Chippenham 
Wiltshire 

SN15 1ER 
 
 
 
 

Our Ref: LN/000014727 
 

Dear Miss Adamson, 

Re: Licensing Act 2003 - @Home, 5 Bridge Street, Salisbury, Wiltshire, SP1 2ND 
Formal Warning 

 
I am writing further to the licensing meeting that was held this morning at Bourne Hill Council 
Offices. Katherine Fowler, Environmental Health Officer was present, along with Sue Thurman- 
Newell, Police Licensing and I. 

 
The purpose of the meeting was to discuss your prospective variation application in relation to 
the above named premises. During the meeting we discussed the conditions that are currently 
attached to the premises licence, in particular: 

 
• The premises licence holder and/or DPS will ensure that music and noise from 

customers from the premises is inaudible in the hotel section of the Kings Head Inn (or 
any equivalent successor premises in the same location). 

 
• The premises licence holder and/or DPS will install a noise limiter in the premises 

through which all amplified music or voices must be played and its levels set in order to 
achieve compliance with condition 1 above, after consultation with the appointed 
representative of JD Wetherspoon PLC. Wiltshire Council’s licensing department are to 
be informed, in writing, of the agreed level. 

 
• Such levels shall not be capable of adjustment above the levels set by the management 

of the premises except with prior written authority of Wiltshire Council’s Licensing 
Department. 

 
You explained during the discussion that you do not have a noise limiter in operation at the 
premises currently, due to the previous occupier of the premises removing it when they vacated. 
When informed that you would need to replace this immediately, you explained that you would 
not be able to afford to. 

 
It is a condition of the licence that a noise limiter is installed at the premises, and that all music 
or voices must be played through it; therefore you must have a noise limiter installed. Not 
having a limiter currently constitutes a breach of the premises licence. 

 
 

Continued over.../ 



If you continue to have regulated entertainment at the premises, without a noise limiter, you will 
continue to breach the premises licence. Each day that you trade without addressing the current 
breaches of your licence conditions constitutes a separate offence against section 136 of the 
Licensing Act 2003; future breaches will leave the Licensing Authority with no other option than 
to consider either prosecution or request a review of the premises licence. 

 
It is a legal requirement that all the terms of the Premises Licence are strictly complied 
with. The penalty for conviction of offences under the Licensing Act 2003 is an unlimited 
fine and/or 6 months imprisonment. 

 
Please rectify the breach as soon as possible and inform the Licensing Authority in writing, 
when this has been completed. 

 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Hannah Hould 
Public Protection Officer - Licensing 
Tel. 01722 434414 
Email. hannah.hould@wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
Cc: Mrs Sue Thurman-Newell, Wiltshire Police Licensing Officer 

 
Mrs Katherine Fowler, Environmental Health Officer, Wiltshire Council 
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